NEXT MEETING….CHESAPEAKE CHAPTER CMH……..
 

the Anderson House… Society of Cincinnati
 
Please join us for our virtual meeting at 10 am 4/10/2021 (Saturday).  We are extremely lucky to have Ms. Emily Parsons, Museum Curator for the Society of Cincinnati as our guest speaker.  She will show us two Continental Congress Presentation Swords and their history.   We understand that due to the current pandemic, we can’t meet in person but this is a unique opportunity to see some priceless treasures from the founding of our Country. 
  We will have a short meeting to discuss club business and then the main feature presentation will commence.
 The Society of the Cincinnati unites its members in a fellowship promoting the memory of the achievement of American independence. The Society believes that remembering the service and sacrifice of the men who won American independence is vital to the preservation of free institutions. To achieve this purpose, the founders of the Society made membership hereditary, with the expectation that their descendants would feel a special obligation to keep the memory of the American Revolution alive.   When open to the public there is always a great exhibit and a tour of the Lars Anderson House.  They also have a terrific research library the covers the Revolution from the causes to the consequences that will open again after the pandemic.
Two Congressional Presentation Swords of the Revolution
 Among the most treasured artifacts in the museum collections of the American Revolution Institute of the Society of the Cincinnati are two of the fifteen presentation swords awarded by the Continental Congress to Revolutionary War officers.  (Not all of them are known to survive, and no other institution—not even the Smithsonian—owns more than one.)  One sword was awarded to Lt. Col. Samuel Smith (1752-1839) of the Maryland Line for his gallant leadership in the defense of Fort Mifflin on the Delaware River south of Philadelphia in November 1777, during which he was wounded.  The other sword was awarded to Lt. Col. Tench Tilghman (1744-1786), an aide-de-camp to George Washington, in appreciation for his faithful service to the general, which included carrying the news of the victory at Yorktown to Congress in October 1781.  These elegant, French-made swords of silver and gold are among the most treasured commemorative objects from the Revolution, documenting the importance of the officers’ actions and bearing rich symbols of American independence and the new American republic.
  Mike Osborne
Secretary, Chesapeake Chapter CMH 



